
SELECTMEN’S MEETING– July 25, 2022 
 

Present:   Margo Connors, Chris Ellms, Dick Bielefield 

                Jennifer Gaudette  

 

Guests:   None  

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The board will meet Rosalind Page from ACT on August 29th @ 5:30 pm. 

 

The board invited Jordan Applewhite to meet with them next week in regard to the energy 

committee/community power. 

 

The board approved a building permit for Josh Lawton on Map 212, Lot 21 for a new home. 

 

Jennifer advised the board that the town was awarded the Locality Equipment Purchase Program funds in 

the amount of $54,704.53 with the town a 10% match of $5470.00.  The Police Department will receive 

$24,891.16 for new radios and an AED and the Fire Department will receive $29,873.37 for new bunker 

gear and radios. 

 

The board reviewed the NH Wetland Permit as submitted by Red McCarthy for the Crane Hill Bridge 

Project.  The town will sign off after we receive the signed permit by Cliff Hughes. 

 

The board reviewed a solar permit for Tim Egan submitted by Empower Energy.  It is missing some 

information and will be sent back. 

 

The board had a discussion in regard to the future of trash disposal at Casella and Mt. Carberry landfill.  

The board would like some information on the current Pemi District contract. 

 

The board received an inquiry from Howard Mitz in regard to Community Power.  Margo has discussed 

the issue with the local energy committee and to date the communities that have pursued this have not 

been approved by NH PUC. 

 

Jennifer will notify Cliff Hughes that a building permit is required for his current project at Ski Hearth 

Farm. 

 

Brenda Aldrich requested and received approval for a porta potty on the grounds of the Crapo Building 

during the fall season. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the minutes of July 18, 2022 seconded by MR. ELLMS. 

The motion passed unanimously.   

 

With no more business before the Board MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to adjourn, seconded by MS. 

CONNORS the meeting was adjourned at 6:15 PM. The next regular scheduled meeting is Monday 

August 1, 2022 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:00 pm.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 


